BOARD OF WATER/SEWER COMMISSIONERS 166 John Scott Blvd., Norton MA 02766 Tuesday January 23, 2018



2018 FEB 28 A 9: 16

6:30pm Meeting called to order. Commissioners Luke Grant Tom Weir Steve Bishop Also present were, Bernie Marshall and Fran Yanuskiewicz Steve Pederson

Call to order:

Luke Grant asked Bernie to reach out to Michelle Brown and Mike Yunits if there would be a commitment to a Special Town Meeting before the Annual Town Meeting. March would be preferable.

Weston & Sampson Updates:

Fran indicated that we were on the SRF list, and that there were not many other Water Plants that would make for competition. Also discussed keeping betterments low on the West Main Street project, by reaching out to DHCD with a memo, indicating participation and monetary interest in the project.

Superintendent's Update:

Superintendent Marshall reported 3 water quality complaints West Main St., South Worcester St., and South Washington Street. There will be a Plymouth County Water Works meeting 1-24-2018 for DEP updates. Lincoln Lunch reached out to the Water Department, from the Schools, and will be paying the sprinkler fees, and asked that the fees be waived.

The schools will have to come in front of the Board, but fees are not waived. There was a meeting with Town Council, Bob Kimball, Mike Yunits, and Joe Baeta, and it was determined that all sprinkler fees for the Town will be paid.

The Blue Drop Vending Unit will be placed shortly

DEP will be having a site visit for any remaining issues

The surveillance company was contacted to provide a quote for the camera at Town Hall, for the machine.

Chairman's Business;

Tom Weir made a motion that Weston and Sampson draft a Warrant Article addressing the need for additional funds for the Water Treatment Plant, as a special Town Meeting article, the amount TBD. Steve Bishop Second. Luke Grant: AYE Tom Weir: AYE Steve Bishop: AYE Luke Grant was also asked if K&P could look at the Draft MOA with Attleboro regarding the Viridian Development project on the Norton/Attleboro line. This request was approved.

All appropriately processed bills were signed.

Next meeting: February 13, 2018 6:30 PM.

Meeting adjourned 8:00 pm.

BOARD OF WATER/SEWER COMMISSIONERS ACCEPTED AND APPROVED MINUTES FOR THE

Board Meeting Held: January 23, 2018	
Respectfully submitted, Dund C. Malcell Superintendent	
Luke Grant, Chairman	Date Approved
Steve Bishop, Clerk	Date Approved
Thomas Weir, Member	2/27/18 Date Approved